
     Yamhill Fire Protection District 
    PO Box 249 – 275 South Olive St. 

    Yamhill, Oregon 97148-0249 

    Phone: (503) 662-4653 

    Fax:  (503) 662-3740 

    http://www.yamhillfpd.org 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Serving the people of the Yamhill Fire Protection District since 1896 

                                 Fire Chief Report 

May 12, 2020 

 

1. The District ran a total of 19 calls for the month of April 2020 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 3 16.67% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 12 66.67% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 1 5.56% 

Service Call 1 5.56% 

Good Intent Call 2 11.11% 

False Alarm 0   0.00% 

TOTAL 19 100.00% 

 

2. Projects currently working on; 

a. ISO rating – Continue to work on this project  

b. District Policy, Procedure and SOG Manual – This is an ongoing project 

c. Video Surveillance – Is now 100% completed. 

d. Key Fob – This upgrade project has been completed.  

 

3. Grants 

a.    AFG – SCBA’s – Ordered. – Update – Scott has found a problem with the 

new masks and are working to correct it and have them certified by NFPA 

by June 2020. 

b. Safer Act – FEMA GO is now up and running where we can submit for 

payments. Submitted the first request for just under$28,000. 

c. Homeland Security Grant has been submitted for 7 new Mobile Radio’s. 

d. Submitted a joint grant with YFPD for 2 vests to the Siletz Tribal Grant – 

Yamhill PD was awarded this grant last week. 

e. I submitted an AFG-S grant on May 8, 2020 for just over $2700 for 

supplies used for the COVID-19 event. We should find out in June if we 

will receive anything. This would be to help fund the restocking of the 

MCI Trailer. 

  

4. The volunteers have done very well during this COVID-19 event. We were the last 

one in the county to go back to holding in person drills, so the first one was Thursday 

May 8th. Everyone did good at doing the on line training during the peak, but as with 

everyone we are at a point that we must get back to drills so that everyone is ready for 

what every may come this way this summer. We continue the social distancing and 

the using of PPE on all medical calls.  

 

5. Last week we completed pump testing except for the water tender which we should 

have done in the next week or so. Everything passed. 

 

6. The big issue that we have been dealing with is the new SCBA’s, RIT paks, and Fill 

Station that we had ordered in December of 2020. We found out a couple of weeks 

http://www.yamhillfpd.org/


ago that they had never been ordered and now the Scott company is no longer 

building Fill Stations or Air Compressors. As I gave the board earlier this week the 

details and were, we are at today. The key decision that the board needs to make is on 

the compressor. 

 

7. The new engines are in Indiana getting the four-door conversation done. The 1st 

engine is already started and the 2nd one arrived there this week. They are still on time 

for completion with the first to be ready August 3 and the 2nd the end of August. 

 

      8.         My hours for the month of April: 

District Work                    259.5 hours 

Calls            11.5 hours 

Drills                        3 hours 

Class                                        18 hours 

Other                                       0 hours 

                  Total                    292 hours 

 


